Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes January 15, 2020

Conduct the public hearing to consider a major change to the River Main PUD to allow

height and FAR deviations for a five-story, mixed-use building to be constructed on the
subject property (315 S. Main Street) - PZC 19-1-131

Sara Kopinski, Planning Services Team, gave an overview of the request.

Steve Rubin spoke as the petitioner providing an overview of the request.
Architects for the petitioner, Mark Nosky and James Nalepa, remained
available to answer questions.

Public Testimony:
Ron Amato is in support of the development finding it enhances the

character of the downtown.

Will Cohen is a representative from Empire and is in support of the
proposal.

PZC closed the public hearing.

Commissioner Bansal, Commissioner Losurdo and Chairman Hanson
voiced support for the case.
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A motion was made by Commissioner Losurdo, seconded by Commissioner
Habel to adopt the findings of fact as presented by the petitioner and approve
PZC 19-1-131, a major change to the River Main PUD for a height deviation to
allow a building that measures 69’ in height and an FAR deviation to increase
the FAR to 2.88 for the property located at 315 S. Main Street.

Aye: 9- Athanikar, Bansal, Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Habel, Van Someren, and
Robbins
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